
 

27 June 2024 
 
 
It has come to our attention that a set of temporary one-way-traffic lights has been put up on Noke Drive 
by the gas provider SGN today. This will cause significant delays, and stress, to anyone approaching the 
school by vehicle this afternoon. 
 
If you collect your young person by car, please message them to make arrangements to meet somewhere 
else nearby that will not require you to drive along Noke Drive. 
 
We were not given advance notice of this disruption, and have been in touch with SGN to discuss why. 
They tell us that this may be in place for up to five days, but they are not able to confirm. 
 
Students will be able to see when the lights are taken away as they come in and out of school each day, 
and can let you know when the road is clear again, and if we hear any more from SGN about the time 
frame, we will be back in touch. 
 

 
 
Best wishes 
The Carrington Team. 
 

 


